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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL 

 

The meeting was called to order by 

Bud Newbrough and opened with everyone 

praying the Lord’s Prayer.  Those present 

in addition to Bud were Don Wilson, Jeff 

Ekstrom, Wayne Kersey, Dick & Linda 
Thompson, Dave Koontz and Marilyn 

Morton.  Motion (Wayne/Linda) carried to 

accept the May minutes as printed.   
 

Parking Lot Situation – Dave Koontz 

reported that a factory representative has 
been contacted to help us with our ‘parking 

lot/turnaround situation’- the sealer is not 

drying as per instructions on the container.  

Until this is cleared up, we cannot drive on 

the turnaround and will have to walk on the 

sidewalk to get to the church building.  We 

are particularly concerned with getting tar 

on our church carpets and ask everyone to 

be patient with us while we work this out. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – The treasurer’s report 

for May 2016 was distributed, and motion 

(Don/Wayne) carried to accept the report.   
 

PS/PRC – The prospect for pianist for the 
church informed us that she will be unable 
to accept the position at this time….the 

family decided it would not be the best 
time for their family to make the 
change…..so we are back to our search for 
a piano player for Lakeview. 
We continue to work on installation of a 
screen, projector, remote control, 
computer, etc. for our sanctuary for use 
with Sunday services, Bible School, guest 
speakers, Bible Study, etc.  We are 
obtaining costs, reviewing how other local 
churches are using these facilities, etc. 
and will check with congregational input. 

 

Trustees - The furnace has been turned off 

for the summer….a way of conserving gas 

costs. 

An e-mail will be sent to the congregation 

regarding our drive around/ parking 

spaces – emphasis being that we need to 

stay off it until we have worked out our 

“drying problem”. 
 

Pastor’s Report - Pastor is on vacation 

through June 8 and away at Annual 

Conference June 9 through June 12. 

Bible School will be June 26-30. 
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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL-Cont’d 
 

Miscellaneous - It was agreed that we 

would not have a fall yard sale in 2016.  

In keeping with our decision to have only 

one Church Yard Sale each year, the next 

Lakeview Yard Sale will be in September 

2017.  If we have an influx of workers, 

this decision is open for discussion. 
  

 Bud closed the meeting. 

 
 

 

 
NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 

REPORTER 
 

It is June!  School is out!  Classrooms are 

closed for the summer.  But it is not the 

time to quit learning.  It is time to explore 

the beauties of nature, it is time to learn 

more about the Bible, it is time to have 

fun, and it is time to go on vacation.  

So……………… 
 

Don’t forget about Vacation Bible School to 

be held at Lakeview United Methodist 

Church from June 26 to June 30.  The time 

will be from 6:30 to 8:00 pm.  Director 

Tara Lane has an exciting program planned 

for the children, so bring a friend and don’t 

forget to come!  I know it will be fun! 
 

The Youth group at Lakeview had another 

Drive-In Dinner on May 15 serving Barb Be 

Que and Hot dogs in the church parking  

lot.  I am told that it was a lot of fun and 
the Youth raised $300.00.  I am also told 

that this was a fund raiser for Christ’s 

Kitchen.  Thank you to the Youth Leaders 

who teach that giving is better than 

receiving.   
 

We are glad to hear that Sally Carpenter’s 

recovery from heart surgery, though slow, 

is progressing nicely.    
 

We ask for prayer for Ed Schott as he 

undergoes tests and treatment.  Wife 

Daryl asks that we keep him in our 
thoughts and prayers.    
 

Charlie Fry is also recovering, now in the 

rehab unit at Cabell Huntington Hospital, 

after a couple of bad weeks in the 

hospital.  Carol is grateful for the prayers 

and concerns from the congregation and 
the wonderful care Charlie has received at 

Cabell Huntington.   
 

We hope Dot Hamon and Linda Martin 

return from the University of Virginia 

Hospital with good news for Dot who has 
been suffering the ill effects of a nerve 

problem in her face.   
 

Karen and Wayne Kersey are bursting with 

pride over the birth of granddaughter 

Victoria Lynn Baucom.  Parents Megan and 

Chris and big sister Marianna are thrilled 
too.  Best wishes to the whole family. 
 

We ask for and receive God’s grace every 

day.  Help us to share some of his 

Sonshine wherever we go, whatever we 

say, whatever we do.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

BIBLE SCHOOL 
JUNE 26 - 30 



June and July Birthdays 
 

 MARY CARR 6/6 

 BILL CUMBERLEDGE 6/8 

 SALLY CARPENTER 6/10 

 ADAM POE 6/12 

 CAMERON ASHLEY 6/14 

 AMI IDDINGS 6/18 
 CAMERON 
STRAWDERMAN 6/18 

 ADAM PENNINGTON 6/19 

 JANET PAINTER 6/29 

 LOGAN PENNINGTON 7/3 

 BARB THAXTON 7/4 

 KENNY PENNINGTON 7/4 

 CHARLIE FRY 7/14 

 DORIS HERSHER 7/19 
 MEGAN KERSEY 
BAUCOM 7/22 

 RUTH ANDERSON 7/25 
 
 

June and July Anniversaries 
 

BLACK 6/3 

MORTON 6/4 

MCCORMICK 6/7 

WILSON 6/7 

NOBLE 6/9 

FRY 6/10 

KELLY 6/13 

THOMPSON 6/17 

BACCHUS 7/1 

KOONTZ 7/5 

BILL&MARY ROSE 7/9 

WHITE 7/30 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is 

missing, please send an email to: 

Donaldp.wilson@yahoo.com and I will 

add you to the list. 
 

 
FINANCE CORNER  

 

Monies needed to make Budget    $7,533 

Income for May                          $7,540 

 

All bills are paid in full. 
 

If you have any questions concerning the 

budget, please see any member of the 

Finance Committee.   
 

Thank you.              Finance Committee 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lakeview United Methodist Church 
Nursery Schedule 

July through October 2016 
 

Date Nursery Leader 
July 3 Linda Martin 

July 10 Karen Wilson 

July 17 Amy or John Humphreys 

July 24 Barbara Robinette 

July 31 Tara Lane 

  

August 7 Karen Bowyer 

August 14 Helen Cherry 

August 21 Ruth Anderson/Doris 
Herscher 

August 28 Marilyn Morton 
  

September 4 Laura Poe 

September 11 Karen or Jeff Ekstrom 

September 18 Karen Kersey 

September 25 Linda Martin 

  

October 2 Mary Ferguson 

October 9 Karen Bowyer 

October 16 Barbara Koontz 

October 23 Barbara Robinette 

October 30 Tara Lane 
 
Any questions, call Karen Bowyer (304 

546-4763) or Barb Robinette (304 552-

0363) 

 

Cut this out and hang on your 

refrigerator! 

SUMMER BREAK 
No Youth Sunday School 

June, July, August 
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